June 6, 2019
Dear Brand New Third Grade Parents:

I want to introduce myself to you and tell you about summer reading for the incoming Third Graders.  To those of you who’ve had children in my class before, welcome back!  My first teaching job was in a one-room schoolhouse in the Los Padres Wilderness and later I taught Third Grade at Alvarado Elementary in Noe Valley. I’ve been at The San Francisco School since 1986, when I came as a drama specialist for the pre-school.  I taught Fourth and Fifth grade during my first year as a head teacher and have spent the rest of my tenure here in Third Grade. I also teach Buddhist Studies through the San Francisco Zen Center and at other centers in Northern California. I look forward to working with your youngsters and very much enjoyed meeting them on Monday!
Reading project:  Please help your child find a biography at their reading level to read and report on.  I enclose a biography report for your child to fill out. Please discuss the book with your child; you can help with comprehension and spelling. The report can be handed in in September. In addition, please register your child for Summer Stride at your local library branch. I’ve talked to your children about this to get them excited about reading this summer. See the enclosed materials. 
Take a look on the back of this sheet for some ideas. Maggie Day will be sending home a math packet for your child to complete this summer. Please help with this and with flash cards and practice at home if the facts haven’t yet been mastered. 
In thinking about the fall, your child will not need a binder in Third Grade.  We hand out a homework packet on Monday, to be returned on Friday.  A daypack will be helpful.

I have 175 days with your child and will need every one of them in order to provide a complete Third Grade experience!  Please schedule your family holidays during the times we’ve provided in the calendar.  I’d like for each child to be at school unless they are ill or there is a family or medical emergency.  Being on time consistently will also help ensure your child is engaged fully in the classroom activities. I meet each child at the door at 8:30 to shake hands and exchange a few words. In Morning Meeting, the children learn about the day, review important skills and enjoy a language arts activity, answer a “Question of the Day” and have a chance to be chosen as the “Person of the Day.”
We are very fortunate indeed that Jalen Allen will continue in his role as Teaching Assistant in both the Second and Third Grades. He is a marvelous support in the classroom and the yard and the continuity this will provide to your students will be invaluable.
This summer I will be supervising aspiring teachers with the Bay Area Teacher Training Institute at Friends School, leading some meditation retreats, and taking my 93 year old mother to Carmel Valley with my sister Betsy.  I’m looking forward to summer and then to seeing you all in the fall!

Sincerely,
Laura Burges

Head Teacher, Third Grade

Summer Suggestions for Incoming Third Graders

Keep a journal: Write a little bit every day about your summer activities.

Write some letters:  Take some time to write letters to grandparents, distant friends or family, or past or future teachers. (Hint, hint!)

Play games: Master Mind, Othello, Chess, Clue, cards—many games are fun to play and help to keep your skills sharp!

Math in Everyday Life: Have your parents ask you to tell them what time it is on an analog clock; run a lemonade stand and count your earnings; calculate your gas mileage on summer drives; use fractions and measurement skills to cook recipes or build things at home.

Online Math Practice: Kahn Academy, Motion Math, Coolmath4kids.com, are recommended by Learning Specialist Daniel Munda.
Read, read, read! I have asked you to read a biography and report on it. But read as many other books this summer as you wish, keep a list, and give each book one to five stars, depending on how much you enjoyed it. Enter the summer reading program at your local branch of the San Francisco Public Library. They also have all kinds of programs for kids, from origami classes to dance and puppet performances!
